Beswick Parish Council
Meeting of the Council held at 7 pm on Wednesday, 3 July 2024
At Beswick Hall, 46 Main Street, Beswick

Minutes
1
Apologies for Absence:


None.

Present:

Cllrs Sarah Beachell (Chair), Sarah Duncan (Vice Chair), Tony Corscadden, Chris Hill, Ben Jeffrey, Ward Cllr Jeremy Wilcock and Julia Bugg (Clerk).

2
Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests:


None.
3
Minutes:
  
The minutes of the meeting held on 13 March 2024 were approved as an accurate record. 

4
Matters Arising from the Minutes:


4.1
Speed Monitoring:


Cllr Jeffrey and the Clerk noted that there had been no further progression since the May meeting but that a recent notification from ERYC regarding 20 mph zones may be worth pursuing.  Clerk to contact the responsible officer to discuss.


4.2
Bus Shelter Cleaning:


The Clerk reported that the shelters have now been cleaned.  The Perspex is showing some signs of sun damage but otherwise the shelters are in good condition.  

4.3
Tuesday Club:


The Clerk confirmed that she had emailed all parishioners on the PC’s email list asking if there was any interest in restarting the club but at the time of the meeting had not received any replies.  Clls discussed the potential reopening of the club and thought that an autumn date should be advertised (3 September) and all parishioners invited to attend.  Cllrs Beachell and Corscadden as well as the Clerk are willing to help organise the event.  Cllrs Jeffrey and Corscadden to use the WhatsApp village groups to advertise the event.  

4.4
Footpath Wardens:



Barbara Coomes confirmed as Kilnwick FPW and Cllr Beachell the Beswick FPW.  

4.5
Public Rights of Inspection:



The Clerk confirmed that the period for public inspection of the accounts and related records was from 5 June to 14 July 2024 inclusive.


4.6
Replacement Street Light:



The Clerk reported that ERYC have contacted her to note a delay in the installation of the light but that it is soon to be done.

4.7
Any other matters arising:



None.
5
Flooding in Beswick Heads:


Cllr Corscadden reported that blocked and badly cut grips at Beswick Heads are causing flooding with water pouring from there on to the A614 the Clerk was able to confirm that the issue has been reported to ERYC and they have confirmed that the issue will be dealt with as part of their rota.  Cllr Beachell has investigated the issue and discovered that part of the problem is the failure of a farmer to clear one of the ditches, which causes water to run on to the road when it should not.  Cllrs are concerned that this could cause an accident on the A164.  This problem has been discussed with the farmer concerned who reports that the possibility of sewage in the ditch prohibits it being done as well as speaking with Lee at Dalton Estate to discuss possible assistance from him.  Clerk to contact ERYC to see when the grips will be cleaned and Cllr Beachell to pursue the ditch being cleared.
6
Bus Shelter Lighting:


Cllr Hill reported that investigations in to the possibility of lighting the bus shelters have led him to note that the cost of £700 plus per shelter may prohibit it.  The Clerk noted that she too has carried out investigations and found that £600  plus per shelter plus the cost of installation is not currently within the budget and not viable.  Cheaper systems are available but would not be worth installing as they would not be efficient or effective.  Discussion took place as to whether the expense should be considered for the one or two people who may use the shelters in the evenings and that those who do use them are used to carrying a torch etc.  Cllr Hill agreed that he had not received a request for lighting from a parishioner but thought it was something for the PC to consider.  The matter will be taken forward to the next meeting following further investigation.
7
Dogger Bank Windfarm:


The documentation previously distributed was discussed but seen that the PC did not need to take action at this time.

8
Peartree Hill Solar Farm:

Cllrs discussed the correspondence previously distributed in relation to the proposed scheme which has only recently been opened to consultation in parishes other that those immediately affected.  Issues raised included increased road damage caused by higher volumes of heavy vehicles, an enormous area defined without any road/village/area names, loss of agricultural land used for arable crops and general discussions relating to the disruption caused for residents and businesses in the area. It was agreed that the Clerk would scan and email the consultation document to Cllrs and that they should let her have comments they would like to make individually in order to allow her to bring the joint thoughts together in a single document for submission.  Comments to the Clerk by 22 July 2024 in order to allow her to do this by 26 July 2024.
9
Planning Applications:


9.1
Planning Consultation for 24/00916/PLB:



Five new windows at Townend Farm, Top Street, Kilnwick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9JR



Consultation carried out by email in order to meet the 28 June deadline for a response. No objections from Cllrs; Clerk submitted to ERYC Planning Portal.

10
Finance:

10.1

Budget Monitoring Report:




The Clerk presented the BMR which had just the expenditure of the May meeting cheques.

10.2 

Payments:



Payment to Henry Halliday for cleaning of Beswick bus shelters - £240

10.3
Salary Payments and HMRC Reporting:



The Clerk reported the retirement of Steve Lambert and need to find someone else to carry out this function.  She has sought advice from other local Clerks and will seek assistance from the Etton Clerk to be able to do this herself.
11
AOB: 
Items arising under AOB cannot be resolved if they involve expenditure or commit the Council to a course of action but will appear on the next Agenda.

11.1
Beswick – hedge blocking footpath:


It was noted that the footpath between No 30 Main Street and The Old Post office is blocked as the resident responsible for it has not cut it, despite having spend considerable time recently cutting all of his other hedges.  Clerk to contact Dalton Estate and ask if they will pursue it being cut.


11.2
Fibre Optic Broadband:



Cllr Hill to investigate the likelihood of this being installed in Beswick.


11.3
Ongoing Closure of Wilfholme Road:



Cllr Hill noted that Wilfholme Road has been closed for some time but that work has now been completed.


11.4
Electricity Wires – Waterworks Beswick:



Cllr Beachell reported that extensive cutting back is needed of the trees around the waterwork to prevent issues with them affecting the supply.  It was noted that the works are to be undertaken at some point.


11.5
HGV Main Street, Beswick:



Concern was expressed regarding the ongoing parking of a loaded HGV on Main Street in Beswick and its departure at unsociable hours of the day.  Large vehicle blocking a narrow lane close by the home of the owner as well as weighing more that the permitted weight limit of the road.  It was agreed that the Clerk would seek clarification from the PCSO as the whether the parking of the vehicle is permitted as well as the fact that it is overweight.  It was acknowledged that the owner wishes to keep his vehicle close to home and allow him to have easy access to it but that this disadvantages the other villagers.
Cllrs thanked Cllr Beachell for kindly hosting the meeting after the Kilnwick Village Hall was not available on the booked date.

Meeting Closed at 8.50 pm.

Date of Next Meeting:  11 September 2024
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